
Holy Spirit Catholic Church 
4341 East 131st Street 

Garfield Heights, Ohio 44105 
 

216.581.0981 
www.holyspiritcleveland.org 

 
Office hours: 

Monday—Friday 
9:00 am — 4:00 pm 

Mass Schedule 
Sunday Mass 

8:30 a.m. 

10:15 a.m. 
 

Saturday Vigil Mass 
4:00 pm 

 
Weekday Mass 

Wednesday 

6:30 p.m. 
 

Sacrament 
of Reconciliation 

Wednesday 

5:00—6:00 pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I give you a new 
commandment: 
love one another. 

 

John 13:34 

 

 

 

 

Pastor 
Fr. W. David Nestler, 

O.F.M. Cap. 
 

Deacons 
Deacon Shelby Friend 

Deacon Ronald James 
 

Music Minister 
Mr. David Williams 

 
Archbishop Lyke 

School 
216.991.9644 

ALL ARE WELCOME 



                         HOLY SPIRIT CHURCH GARFIELD HEIGHTS,  OHIO 44105 

 

Holy Spirit Parish 
Mission Statement 

 
 

We come together as a diverse and welcoming 
community to glorify, praise, and give thanks to 

God in Christ Jesus.  Inspired by God’s Word and the 
Eucharist, we go forth to serve the needs of our parish and the 
extended community. 
 
 We are called through the Holy Spirit to spread the 
Gospel message and reach out to the poor and oppressed. We 
are committed to know, understand, and love each other as 
members of Christ’s body. 

Mass Intentions 

19 May 2018 
Saturday, 4:00 pm 

Vigil: Pentecost Sunday 
 (+) Evelyn Linson 

20 May 2018 
Sunday, 8:30 am 

Pentecost Sunday 
(+) Joyce Smith-Ezell 

20 May 2018 
Sunday, 10:15 am 

Pentecost Sunday 
People of Holy Spirit Parish 

23 May 2018 
Wednesday, 6:30 pm 

 
No Mass 

26 May 2018 
Saturday, 4:00 pm 

Vigil: The Most Holy Trinity 
People  of Holy Spirit Parish 

27 May 2018 
Sunday, 8:30 am 

The Most Holy Trinity 
(+) Fred & Anna Jefferson 

27 May 2018 
Sunday, 10:15 am 

The Most Holy Trinity 
(+) James Smith 

 Happy Birthday  Happy Anniversary 

Sunday 
05/20/2018 

 
 

 

Monday 
05/21/2018 

LaVerne Barham 
Luis Lorenzo 
Nia Turner 

 
 
 

Tuesday 
05/22/2018 

Willie Mae and 
O’Neal Ogletree 
Ruthie Darrell 

 

Wednesday 
05/23/2018 

Sultan Jones 
Pat Shields 
Maria Rose 

 

Thursday 
05/24/2018 

Roger Raines 
Devin Atterberry 

Shawn & Willie  
Kennedy, Jr. 

Friday 
05/25/2018 

Kay Tucker 
Michele Grooms-
Massa 

 

Saturday 
05/26/2018 

Doreen Kelleher  

Readings for the Week of May 20 

Sunday Acts 2:1-11;1 Cor 12:3b-7,12-13 or  Gal 5:16-
25; Jn 20:19-23 or Jn 15:26-27;16:12-15                                                                                         

Monday Jas 3:13-18; Mk 9:14-29 

Tuesday Jas 4:1-10; Mk 9:30-37 

Wednes-
day 

Jas 4:13-17; Mk 9:38-40 

Thursday Jas 5:1-6; Mk 9:41-50 

Friday Jas 5:9-12; Mk 10:1-12 

Saturday Jas 5:13-20; Mk 10:13-16 

Sunday Dt 4:32-34,39-40; Rom 8: 14-17; Mt 28:16-20 

Collection Weekly Goal: $6,200.00 

12—13 May 2018 
$5,861.00 
-$339.00 

Thank you so much for your continuous support! 

Our prayerful sympathy to: 
 
Deacon Shelby Friend and all his family on the death of his 
nephew, Brian David Rucker.  He was buried in Tennessee 
about ten days ago.  May he know the peace and mercy of 
our gracious God. 
 
And we offer our prayerful sympathy to Dorris Jackson of 
our parish who buried her son from our parish on Saturday 
morning this weekend.  May he be bathed in the love and 
mercy of Christ.  And may his family know God’s peace. 



Pentecost 20 May 2018 

Fr. David is Away 
 
Fr. David and all the Capuchin friars of the province are 
gathering this week at Saint Francis University in Loretto, 
Pennsylvania.  He will be away from Monday through 
Thursday. 

Meetings for the Week 

Sunday, 20 May 2018  
After the 10:15 am Mass 

 
 

12:00—4:00 pm 

 
Pray the Rosary - Ch 
Bereavement Quilting Session-PC 
Cr 
Confirmation Retreat - PC  

Monday, 21 May 2018  
7:00 pm 

 
Bible Study - PC 

Tuesday, 22 May 2018 
6:00 pm 

 

 
Cantor’s Workshop - C 
 

Wednesday, 23 May 2018 
12:30 pm  

5:00—6:00 pm 
6:30 pm 
7:00 pm 

 
Bible Study - PC 
NO Sacrament of  Reconciliation 
NO Mass 
Adult Choir Rehearsal - C 

Thursday, 24 May 2018 
6:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

 
Youth Choir Rehearsal - C 
Praise Dance Rehearsal - C 

Saturday, 26 May 2018 
10:00 am—3:30 pm 

 
OGN Retreat: Joyfully Gifted-PC 

#YOUR MERCY 
Transforming Lives + Communities 

 
This weekend we are participating in an important follow-up 
parish appeal for Catholic Charities.  This is a chance for us 
all to make a commitment to transform lives and 
communities.  Funds raised through this effort will be used 
to expand treatment and prevention services to fight opioid 
crisis that has a grip on our families, friends and 
communities.  In 2017, nearly 1200 people in our diocese 
died of a drug overdose.  With your help, Catholic Charities 
plans to expand their reach into every county of the diocese 
and provide help and hope to those suffering from addiction. 
 
Double your impact!  All new, increased and additional gifts 
returned in the in-pew envelopes this weekend or donated 
online at www.CatholicCommunity.org/Challenge will be 
matched up to $100,000.  Contact Karen Joyce at 216-696-
6525 ext. 1910 or kjoyce@CatholicCommunity.org.  Thank 
you. 

Response from Senator Sherrod Brown 
 
On Friday, May 11, we received a letter from the senator in 
response to our letter and signatures urging him to sign 
legislation to protect young people who are in the Deferred 
Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA) program.  In his 
letter he pledges support for DACA, the DREAM Act, and 
immigration reform. 
 
So far he is only the second congressperson to respond to our 
January 22nd letters. 

Why is our government separating parents 
from their children just because they do not have 
proper documentation to be in the United States? 

 
Do you want to help? 

 
The Catholic Diocese of Cleveland’s Welcoming the 
Stranger Committee created the Parish Companion Program 
to assist families who will soon be separated by deportation.  
Many times, parents are forced to leave their children in the 
United States and require assistance navigating the legal 
process, establishing guardianship, transferring assets, 
accessing community resources, and providing assistance to 
the children left behind. 
 
The diocese is looking for willing individuals who will share 
their talents to support our brothers and sisters whose 
families are impacted by deportation. 
 
If you are interested in becoming a parish companion, please 
contact Camille Gill of the Catholic Charities Migration and 
Refugee Services at 216-939-3728 or cgill@ccdocle.org to 
RSVP for the upcoming required training: 
 

Saturday, 9 June 2018 
10:00 am — 3:00 pm 

Sagrada Familia Parish 
7719 Detroit Road, Cleveland, Ohio 44102 

Joyfully Gifted Retreat 
This Saturday 

Last Chance to Register 
 

Don’t forget: Saturday, May 26, 2018, at Holy Spirit 
Church in the Parish Center, from 10:00 am to 3:30 pm.  
 

Operation Good News is sponsoring a retreat, part of a pro-
gram developed by the Cleveland Diocese Office of Stew-
ardship and Evangelization, that will help you discern and 
develop your spiritual gifts (charisms). Come discover how 
God has joyfully gifted you. Discover how to be more effec-
tive at what you do, simplify your life, avoid burnout, and 
more clearly identify where to use your giftedness in the 
service of God and your neighbors.  
 

Last chance to register: stop by the church doors on the 
rectory side of the building after Mass or contact the parish 
office, 216-581-0981, or contact Rhonda Abrams at 216-
396-4136. 

Calling All Graduates 
 

Are you graduating this year from 8th grade, high school, or 
college? If so, please call the rectory with your name and 
some contact information. On Sunday, June 10, at the 10:15 
am Mass, we will honor your accomplishment. We all hope 
you will be here and let us celebrate with you. 



Pray for the Sick 
 

If you or members of your family are admitted to the hospital and would like to be visited and remembered in prayer, notify the rectory at 216-581-
0981.  If you are unable to attend Mass and wish to receive Communion, please contact the rectory. 
 
Let us always pray for our sick and shut-in parishioners. In particular, please remember in prayer: 
 

Rochelle Larkin-Carr Rose Thomas Olivia Allen Amanda Lewis 

Jesse Traylor Kay Tucker Daphne Allen John P. Jones, Jr. 

Calvin Singleton, Sr. Marvin Young James Wilson Elissa Coleman 

Roger Raines Barbara Lake Demateress Richards Len Rosky 

Rosemarie McBride Fletcher Posey Juanita McPherson Luis Lorenzo 

Vera Payne Darling Watson Catherine Wilson Jewell Gardner 

Frank Blackmon Marian Mauldin Marlene Land Maria Hanan 

Carmen & Sheran Whaley Don Miller Denise Curry Connie Raines 

Edith Richardson Dwight Carpenter Theresa Talbott Fred Whatley 

Helen Collier Reaver Jones Margaret Luton Daniel Jefferson 

Dorothy Minor Tyrone Smith  Sandra Cummings Sharm Starks 

Phyllis Partee  Raman Belinson Richard Bass Linda E. Williams 

Sara Dickson Ruby Fett Jesse Smiley Barbara Galloway 

Kiana Pearson Mildred Jackson Mary Evans Tammy Larkin 

Jonathan Traylor Lois Smith Della Powell Frances Shellenbarger 

Thelma & Rufus Arnold Mattie Smith Monica Starks Terry Lester 

John Murphy Bettina & Horace Bowling Patricia Polk Tony Friend 

Pauline Reed Shirley Liston Irby Lynch  

Pray for our parishioners in the military: 

Saundra Clark Melissa James Stephanie Wentz Andy Hutchinson 

Melissa James Tyrone Franklin, Jr. Mario Williams                             Steven Daniel 

Dennis Ross, II                        Steven Rau                                Glen Pfleger   Maurice Williams 

Uchechi Onwuanaibe Sadé Powers   

Parish School of Religion 
Future PSR Dates 

 
 

Final class date this year: June 9 

Confirmation — June 3, 2018 
10:15 am Mass 

 

Final class date this year:   May 20 — today 

Office of Ministry to African American Catholics 
Secretariat of Parish Life and Development 

 
As of this past Monday, a new director of the Office of 
Ministry to African American Catholics has been on the job 
in the diocesan offices.  Mr. Cary W. Dabney was 
appointed by Bishop Nelson Perez.  Mr. Dabney is a Ph.D. 
candidate at Duquesne University in Pittsburgh.  He has 
received a Master of Divinity degree from Harvard 
University Divinity School and Catechetical Certification 
from St. John Seminary in Brighton, Massachusetts.  He 
has worked in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania and Dorchester, 
Massachusetts.  He has been adjunct faculty member in the 
theology department for Walsh University in Canton and at 
Duquesne University. He and his family live in 
Youngstown. 

Mothers Day Gifts 
If you did not receive a gift last Sunday because we ran out, 
more gifts are available this weekend.  Please look at the 
church doors.  


